Center Township
Board of Supervisors
December 12, 2023

Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, December 12,
2023 at 5:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman,
Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Dave
Brendel was the only visitor.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the November business meeting as read. Dan seconded
and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Dan seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Harry reported that the road slip on Tower Road has been repaired at the Peoples Gas right of way and
they have covered the cost of the repairs.

The engineer’s report gave an update of the sewage expansion project. All permitting has been
completed. Easements are pending and the H20 grant application is still pending.

No code enforcement report was provided. A fine in the amount of $2,000.00 was received from R &
L Carriers for a weight limit violation.

The organizational meeting set for January 2" was scheduled for 5:00 p.m. by a motion from Paul.
Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The proposed budget was discussed. Paul made a motion to abolish the current hydrant assessment
beginning with the 2024 tax year. The annual fee to the Southwestern PA Water Authority for the
maintenance of the hydrants will be paid by the General Fund. Dan seconded and the motion was
carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 5:13
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